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Mattie’s Call issued for Deja Wood 
October 24, 2020 (Riverdale, GA) 

The Clayton County Police Department is seeking assistance in the whereabouts of Ms. Deja 
Wood 

WHAT:    Mattie’s Call issued for Deja Wood 

WHEN: October 24, 2020 @ 0005 hours    

WHERE:         11 Upper Riverdale Road, Riverdale, GA 30296 (Clayton County, GA)   

DETAILS:   

On October 24, 2020, Clayton County Police Department Officers responded to a missing 
person’s call. Officers learned Deja Wood (DOB: 05/18/2002) was last seen at approximately 
0005 hours. Ms. Wood was admitted to Southern Regional Medical Center for suicidal 
thoughts. As Ms. Wood was about to be transferred to another location, she fled on foot on 
Upper Riverdale Road near Tara Boulevard. Officers patrolled the area looking for Ms. Wood 
but was unsuccessful in locating her.  

Ms. Wood is described an 18-year-old black female with black hair and brown eyes. Ms. 
Wood is 5’04” in height and weighs approximately 110 lbs. Ms. Wood was last seen wearing 
green hospital scrubs and no shoes.  The Clayton County Police Department were not able 
to obtain a picture of Ms. Wood at this time.  

Anyone with any information on the whereabouts of Ms. Deja Wood is being asked to notify  

the Clayton County Police Department at (770) 477-3550. 
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FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT: 

Sergeant Julia Isaac, P.I.O. 
Clayton County Police Department  
678.610.4781 PIO Line  
7911 N McDonough St. 
Jonesboro, Georgia 30236 
Email: ccpdpio@claytoncountyga.gov 
 
 


